CHURCH OF CHRIST THE KING

PASTORAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES OF MEETING 
FEBRUARY 27, 2018
The meeting was opened with a prayer by Deacon Schofield.  Members present were Rita Selby, Peter Leighton, Pat Lee, Joseph Braga, Kristen Gallagher, Jim O’Leary, Jim McLellan, Donna Bosworth, Deacon Bill Schofield and Walter Richardson.

The minutes of the previous meeting were reviewed. Peter Leighton made a motion to approve the minutes which was seconded by Jim O’Leary and unanimously approved.
1) BAZAAR
Kristen Gallagher reported that a bazaar follow up meeting was held on February 13th with a good turnout.  A planning meeting will be held in June.
2) SCOUTS

Jim McLellan reported that at the Cub Scout level girls are being admitted.  There are separate all boys dens and all girls dens which meet together at the pack meetings.  The scout troop is doing well and the scouts are looking forward to helping at the May Breakfast.
3) GRANDMA’S ATTIC 
Rita Selby reported that Grandmas Attic served 350 customers between January 23rd and February 26th.  A new volunteer will be helping on Wednesdays.
4) FAITH FORMATION
Father Lemlin noted that a family gathering for students in faith formation will take place this coming Sunday.  The bible study will be wrapping up and will recommence in September.  Confirmation will take place on April 28th and First Communion will take place at the 10 a.m. Mass on May 6th.
5)  MAY BREAKFAST
Donna Bosworth reported that she had spoken with the co-chair Doreen McConaghy and that the May Breakfast will take place with no changes in the menu.  Volunteers are being contacted and there will be notices in the church bulletin.  A letter will be sent by the church office regarding donations.

6) FINANCES

Father Lemlin advised the committee that the collections had been down the last few weeks due to the winter weather.  The church is still doing well with finances.
7) MAINTENANCE

Father Lemlin reported that a machine for cleaning the floor in the church hall has been delivered.  It will be tested soon.  Also twenty one new tables for the church hall have been ordered and will be delivered soon.  They will replace the existing twenty one older tables.
8) SURVEY

Father Lemlin advised the committee that the survey is being copied and will be distributed on the weekend of March 17th and 18th.

9) OTHER BUSINESS

Father Lemlin noted that on March 31st the church will be set up for Easter.  Donna Bosworth suggested that it may be helpful if the volunteers who help with church cleaning conduct a cleaning prior to Easter.

Father Lemlin noted that an event sponsored by AA will take place in the church hall on March 17th.
Father Lemlin also reported that we are looking to see if volunteers from other parishes may want to help at Grandma’s Attic.  Also the Knights of Columbus at St John and James are looking for new members.

The next meeting will be held on April 3, 2018.
There being no further business, Jim O’Leary made a motion to adjourn which was seconded by Jim McLelland and unanimously approved.

